
The 2015-16 school year is 
moving at a pace like none in 
recent memory.  The fact that 
we have the opportunity to 
work with such amazing stu-
dents, who are performing at 
such a high level both in and 
out of our building makes this 
pace all the more understand-
able, yet almost bittersweet.  
Please be mindful that all stu-
dents will be receiving a pro-
gress report for all of their 
classes, regardless if the stu-
dent is in danger of failing the 
course or not.  It is our sincere 
desire that this feedback will 
give you a better idea of how 
your child is performing with 
just over five weeks of school 
under their belt.  Please review 
this material very carefully 
and feel free to contact our 
guidance office if you have 
any questions or concerns.   
 
Additionally, keep in mind that 
our own Fort Zumwalt North 
National Honor Society offers 
free tutoring for students need-
ing assistance in a variety of 
academic areas.  Please con-
tact our guidance office for 
more information on this ser-
vice as well.  What’s more, I 
would also recommend that 
you contact the individual 
teacher if you are concerned 
about your son’s/daughter’s 
progress in a particular class.   
 
As was referenced above, we 
have enjoyed a tremendous 
start to our school year.   In our 
classrooms, halls, and on our 
playing fields, I routinely see 
happy, determined and re-
spectful teenagers, represent-
ing their families and our 
school very well.  This is cer-
tainly a direct reflection of 
you, and also of our tireless 
staff.  I would also like to thank 

so many of you who were able 
to attend our Open House on 
August 13th.  It is through these 
partnerships that we are able 
to develop a greater support 
system for your children.     
 
As was also alluded to earlier, 
on the playing fields the Pan-
thers continue to compete with 
great heart and determination.  
One example of this in action 
has been the exemplary play 
of our varsity football team, 
which is currently undefeated 
and ranked 4th in the State of 
Missouri in their class.  The 4-0 
Panthers will put their unde-
feated streak on the line this 
Friday night during our Home-
coming Game against district 
rival Fort Zumwalt East.  Game 
time is 7:00 p.m.   

The Varsity Boys soccer team is 
also off to a torrid start to 
their season as well. For the 
second year in a row, our Pan-
thers were crowned champions 
of the FZ Invitational. The boys 
are also currently unbeaten (7-
0), after Tuesday night’s thrill-
ing double overtime/penalty 
kick victory over conference 
rival Ft. Zumwalt South.   
 

Our girls tennis team is also 
off to a start like no other 
team before them.  The ladies 
are currently 6 and 1, includ-
ing a first time ever win over 
the Bulldogs of Zumwalt South.   
 
Our Cross Country team con-
tinues to increase in size and 
talent.  The team recently 
competed at the Stan Nel-
son Invitational where the girls 
finished 2nd overall, while the 
boys finished 4th.  Panther 
junior Chris Allensworth fin-
ished 1st overall at the meet.   

Separately, our volleyball 
team is also off to a winning 
season and is coming off of a 
2nd place finish at the Alton IL 
Invitational.   

Finally, in the wide, wide 
world of Panther sports: our 
girls softball and golf teams, 
as well as our boys swimming 
teams, also continue to com-
pete with great pride and 
determination and the im-
provements are evident and 
tangible after each and every 
meet.   
 
Separately, our Panther Pride 

Marching Band had their sea-
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Hall of Fame  
Induction         
Ceremony 

September 18 

5:00 p.m. 

Homecoming 
Game 

September 18 

7:00 p.m. 

Homecoming 
Dance 

September 19 

7:00 p.m. 

Scholastic Book 
Fair 

September 

21-25 

Picture Retake 
Day 

September 22 

End of First   
Quarter 

October 9 

Financial Aid 

Workshop 
October 14 

Fall Break (No 
School) 

October 16 

Mr. FZN October 21 
7:00 p.m. 

Choir Concert October 29  
7:00 p.m. 

Athletic Winter 
Practices Begin 
(Wrestling/
Basketball)  

November 2   

Important Upcoming Dates 



Speaking of activities: As 
many of you may already 
know, our Activities Coordi-
nator, Coach Hickey, has 
taken the leap into social 
media and now has his own 
Twitter page:  If you have 
your own Twitter account, 
you can now follow him at 
@fznactivities .  Not ready 
to take the jump into Twit-
ter?  Mr. Hickey also plans 
on continuing his weekly 
blog on the O’Fallon Patch.   
You can receive Panther 
updates by simply logging 
onto 
http://ofallon.patch.com/  
Can’t get enough of Coach 
Hickey?  He’s also started 
his own show, aptly named 
“The Coach Hickey Show.”  
Here’s a link to the show’s 

opening episode:   
https://youtu.be/plZ4I0I5P
1A   
 
In closing, thank you once 
again for sharing your chil-
dren with us and for your 
support through these im-
portant years of their lives.  
As always, we will remain 
steadfast in our commitment 
to you and to your children.  
 
  Sincerely, 
   
   
  Joe Sutton    
  Principal 

son go into full swing this 
past weekend at the O’Fal-
lon Township Marching 
Band Competition.  While 
there, the band received 
awards for Outstanding 
Music, Outstanding Visual, 
Outstanding Color Guard, 
1st Place in their division 
and were named Grand 
Champions out of the over 
25 bands that competed at 
O'Fallon Township! Con-
gratulations Panther Pride 
Band! 
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Bits and Pieces  
 

Did You Know: 
You can follow Mr. Sutton on 
Twitter @fznprincipal  
 

 
Potential College Athletes 
Any student hoping to participate 
in athletics at the college level 
must complete an NCAA Initial 

Eligibility Form.  Contact the 
guidance office or activities 
department for more information. 
 
Important Information for All 

Winter Athletes   
Please be mindful of the 
following start dates for Winter 
sports practices: Wrestling and 
basketball will start November 

2nd, with girls swimming starting 
November 16th.  All participants 
must have a completed physical 
examination form on file prior to 
practicing.  If you had a physical 

for the fall sports season it is 
good for the entire year.  See 
Mr. Hickey for more details.   

  
2015 Homecoming will be Friday, 

September 18!   
  
Festivities include... 

 Pep Assembly - Friday at 

1:30 p.m. 

 Student Tailgate 4-6:30 

p.m. 

 Hall of Fame Induction - 

5:00 p.m. in the Auditorium 

 Football Game - Saturday 

at 7:00 pm vs. East High 
Lions 

 Dance - Saturday, 

September 19, at 7:00 p.m. 
in the Gym 
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Top 5 Tips for Fighting Off Senioritis  
Seniors – this is it! Your final year of high school! Many of you are working on college applications, writing essays, collecting your let-
ters of recommendation, and possibly studying for the SAT or ACT one last time. All this on top of school work and maintaining some 
semblance of a social life! It is easy to understand how “Senioritis” – that infectious little bug that runs rampant around January or 

February of Senior Year – is so contagious.  Don’t worry – we are here to give you the top 5 tips for fighting off Senioritis. 

1.  Remember – grades still matter! It is very tempting to let the Senioritis bug catch you when you hit submit on that last college appli-
cation. But, remember those colleges you have applied to and your dreams of receiving that acceptance letter! Colleges may ask to 
see second semester grades and you do not want to show them a nose-dive second semester. Stay focused on your goal of getting 

into the college of your dreams. 

2.  Nix that bad habit before it becomes your routine. One of the top symptoms of Senioritis is lethargy. You have worked so hard, 
maybe the hardest you have in your high school career – balancing school, applications, and standardized tests is a lot. It’s natural to 
tell yourself “I deserve a break!” and of course, you do, but don’t let this become a habit. Take some time to relax after you have 
submitted applications and taken your last SAT or ACT, but don’t take too long of a break.  Stay involved in school and your activities 

and keep your grades up.  If you don’t, it will be easy to lose focus. 

3.  Remember, this is your last year of high school – you will want to enjoy it! One year from now you will be in college. Repeat – one 
year from now you will be in college! Let that sink in for a moment! You do not want to look back at Senior Year and think, “Wow, I 
wish I had done that…” or “I wish I was more involved in high school..” It is exciting to think about college and be done with high 

school, but it is your last year of high school at home with your friends. Enjoy it! You don’t want to regret missing out on things. 

4.  Challenge yourself. Continue to take challenging courses, this will keep you on top of your game. If you take an easier course load, 

it can be much more tempting to slack off. 

5.  Have fun! Remember to take time to have fun! Everyone needs some time to recharge. Just find a balance between working hard 

and having fun. This will make Senior Year that much sweeter. 

Attendance Counts 
As many of you may have already heard from your child(ren), or through your own participation at our Open House 
on August 13th, we at North High are making a concerted effort to make measurable improvements in 3 stated areas:  

Attendance, Graduation Rate and Standardized Test Scores (AP, ACT and EOC).   

With regards to attendance, we are striving to increase our building’s percentage of students maintaining, at minimum, 
90% of students to over 90%.  For a reference, a student could miss 17.4 days of school in a school year and still 
maintain a 90% attendance rate.  Unfortunately, last year only 84.8% of our students made this goal of 90% attend-
ance.  This was the lowest mark for attendance in our school district.  Please help us monitor the attendance of your child 
with this goal in mind and do not hesitate to reach out to us if we can ever assist you in encouraging them to come to 

school.   

Did you know? 
*   By middle and high school, chronic absence is a leading warning sign that a student will drop out, even more than                                      

 test scores. 

*   Too many absent students can affect the whole classroom; slowing down instruction for all. 

How can you help? 

 Families should avoid extended vacations that require your children to miss school. Try to line up vacations, if possi-

ble, with the schoolõs schedule. The same would apply, when possible, for doctorõs appointments. 

 Get to know the teachers and administrators. School officials can help you stay on top of academic progress to make 

sure your child is staying on track. 

 Above all, set an example for your child. Show him or her that attendance matters to you and that you wonõt allow an 
absence unless someone is truly sick. Please do not ask older students to stay home to help with daycare and house-

hold errands and please, don't allow your kids to sign out of school for reasons that are not absolutely necessary.      

      Quite frankly, any assistance you can provide would be greatly appreciated.     



As most of you are already aware, during the course of the 2015-16 school 

year, high school students in the Fort Zumwalt School District will be released 

from school early on 28 separate occasions.  These Early Release Days occur 

exclusively on Thursdays and occur only on 5-day school weeks.  For exam-

ple, there is no early release day the week of January 18th, as Dr. Martin Lu-

ther King Day  is celebrated on Monday the 18th and classes are not in ses-

sion.    

While our buses are most assuredly ready and capable to take students home at 

the conclusion of these days, we understand that on these early release dates, it 

is not possible for all of our students to vacate our campus.  Inevitably, as a 

result of rides, afternoon practices/contests, or other commitments, some stu-

dents may need to stay at North.   To accommodate these students in the most 

positive and organized manner as possible, we have looked to extend an orga-

nized and controlled option: a study hall that is facilitated in both our cafete-

ria, as well as our library. This will allow students who need to conduct re-

search or do word processing on a computer to do so and also be provided 

with the necessary support. 

We try to keep this arrangement as structured as  possible to provide our 

teachers with an environment that is free from interruption.  This is important 

as, during these early release days, our teachers are continuing to work as Pro-

fessional Learning Communities (PLCs). The goal of this initiative is to afford 

our teachers with the opportunity to collaborate about what is most important, 

“How can we improve student achievement and performance?”  Presently our 

teachers are looking to develop Common Assessments to ensure that what is 

most important in their respective curriculums is being taught and measured 

using a uniform tool.  The data gathered from these assessments is then stud-

ied so our teacher’s can best determine the Best Practices needed to reach 

ALL of our students.    It continues to be our goal at North High to be the very 

best that we can for your children, our students, and it is our belief that the 

PLC model is a proven vehicle to help us achieve this goal.    
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Graduating Class will be 
sponsoring North’s annual 
chemical-free all night gradu-
ation party. The primary goal 
of this party is to provide an 
alternative to the typical 
drinking celebrations.  Please 
keep in mind that we are 
seeking help from the parents 

Our next meeting for parents 
interested in volunteering to 
assist in the planning of our 
annual “Grad Night” celebra-
tion for seniors has been set 
for Wednesday, October 7th 
at 6:00 p.m. in our library. 
The parents’ committee  for 
the 2016 Fort Zumwalt North 

of our entire student body.  
Plans include games, music, 
food, door prizes and much 
more.  A party of this magni-
tude needs the support of 
everyone.  Please help us 
make this year’s “Grad Night” 

the best ever! 

Grad Night 2016 
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